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It is hard to believe that we are quickly approaching the end of the second school term. You have been amazing parents, encouraging the staff and supporting your children through home/school activities on Tapestry and on-line.  Well done!!!!
We are looking forward to returning to Nursery on 8th March, as part of the phased return for schools, following government directives.  We will then revert to home learning for one week only (w/c 22nd March) and then hopefully return to normal arrangements from 12th April, following the Easter holidays.
CELEBRATING THE RICHNESS OF DIVERSITY!

Together we have been learning so much from our programmes of Sharing from the Start, Getting ready to Learn, Media Initiative,  Embrace Week, One World Explorer Activity box and Chinese New Year of the Ox. All of these activities help to strengthen our nursery community and celebrate the richness of our diversity, by helping the children to learn about and marvel at the wonders of the world around us.
Please provide feedback on these initiatives and programmes to your class teacher.  
You will receive a baseline questionnaire for Getting ready to Learn and an evaluation form for Mid and East Antrim Borough Council Good relations in your goody bag and One World Explorer Activity box.  Please complete your GRtL questionnaire on line using Survey Monkey and return your completed Good Relations form to Nursery school before the 19th March. 
ECO SCHOOLS
Thanks to Mrs. McMullan for all of her work with Eco Schools programme and RSPB Big Bird Watch.  From your photographs and Tapestry posts, we could see that the children enjoyed making bird hides, bird food, feeding the birds and learning the names of the different birds who visited your gardens.
WEARING OF FACE-MASKS
In the best interests of children, parents/carers and staff, can I please ask all parents/carers to ensure that they wear face-masks  when leaving off and collecting children. 
RED NOSE DAY COMIC RELIEF.

(Spreading smiles, one household at a time! Red nose day, Funny is power!
Comicrelief.com/earlyyears)

We certainly need to smile more and celebrate how well we have been working together, supporting our mental health, the mental health of our children through our recovery curriculum. 

We plan to have a fun-filled, happy, smiley, non-uniform day for Comic relief on Friday 19th March in Nursery.  The staff will join in the fun by smiling broadly and wearing something red to support the charity. 
The children can dress up if they wish.  Please do not go to any expense, you can be creative!!!!

A £1 donation for the charity would be very much appreciated. 
As our Eco Co-ordinator and Eco warrior, Mrs McMullan wrote to the organisers of Comic relief to enquire if the red noses on sale in local shops would be plastic free?  Mrs McMullan shared the e-mail she received on Tapestry, which assured us that the red noses are plant based and plastic free which is kinder for the environment.
GLOBAL RECYCLING DAY/ ST PATRICKS DAY

Although Global recycling day is Thursday 18th March, we will celebrate both St. Patrick’s Day and Global recycling day on Wednesday 17th March.  
The staff will be teaching and raising awareness of the importance of recycling and they will wear something green!  The children can wear something green too if they wish.
PREPARATIONS FOR TRANSITION
When you receive confirmation of your new primary school/pre/school setting for September 2021, please inform your class teacher. This will enable us to forward your child’s transition reports to their receiving school/setting.  The teachers will be working towards preparing your children for admission into Primary 1 or for transition to their new pre-school class in Ballymena Nursery, or alternative pre-school setting. 
You will receive a copy of your child’s transition report to read and sign before the end of June. 

A full copy of our Transition Policy is available upon request from the school office.
SCHOOL FUND MONEY
Money paid in advance for school fund during lock down will be reimbursed or adjusted accordingly.  
As children will only be in school for 2 weeks during the month of March, the amount due will be reduced to £10.
FOCUS of INTEREST MARCH/APRIL
The focus of interest for March/April is on SPRING-TIME, WORLD BOOK WEEK/ RED NOSE DAY EASTER, NEW LIFE, MOTHER’S DAY, ST. PATRICK’S DAY,  GLOBAL RECYCLING GREEN DAY/BALLYMENA CASTLE.

 CAR-PARKING
The leisure centre continues to be used as an important and vital Covid vaccination centre and therefore is very busy.  We apologise for any inconvenience, but trust you will allow extra time to both enter and exit the car-park.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Friday, 5th March (at home)
-World Book Day – Children and staff will dress up as a character from a book or nursery rhyme 
Wednesday, 17th March 
-St. Patrick/Global re-cycling day/wear green – be green!

Friday, 19th March –

- Red Nose/Comic Relief / wear red
£1 donation requested for charity

Monday, 22nd March –

-home learning for final week of term.  Children will not be in school. 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS
Easter holidays –

Monday, 29th March to .

          Friday, 9th April (inclusive)
Advance Notice 
May Bank Holiday – Monday, 3rd May





